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Bill & Wanda Swisher n 
(1999) Contributions support a number of 
charitable organization endowments.  Mr. 
Swisher is a past Trustee of the Oklahoma City 
Community Foundation.

Tom Swyden
(1994) Contributions support the library at 
Mount St. Mary Catholic High School.

Don R. & Mary Louise Symcox 
(2002) Contributions in memory of Mary Louise’s 
parents, U.S. Sen. Josh Lee and Louise Gerlack 
Lee, support the Oklahoma Heritage Association 
Scholarship Fund.

T
Richard G. Taft Jr. Memorial 
(1983) Established to honor Dr. Taft, who headed 
one of the largest detoxification programs in 
the country at New York City’s Lincoln Hospital.  
Contributions support the Fund for Oklahoma City. 	

William H. Taft Memorial 
(1976) Contributions made by family members 
support Westminster School, Speck Homes and 
the Fund for Oklahoma City. 

Janet M. Taliaferro 
(1986) Contributions support Canterbury Choral 
Society, Oklahoma Philharmonic Society, 
Planned Parenthood, FIRSTEP and Francis Tuttle 
Technical Center.

John W. & Jo Tarr 
(1981) Contributions support the Deer Creek 
Public Schools and donor advised distributions. 

R. Clark & Jane Taylor  
(1998) Contributions support donor advised 
distributions. 

Roy & Jo Thein
(1993) Contributions support the Work Activity 
Center.

J. Edwin, Laura, Ross & Jim Thomas 
Family Trust 
(1997) Established by Jim Thomas in memory 
of his parents and brother, contributions 
support scholarship funds, several charitable 
organization endowments and the Fund for 
Oklahoma City.

Mr. & Mrs. Jimmie C. Thomas
(1979) Contributions support the Fund for 
Oklahoma City.

Michael C. Thomas Family
(1975) Contributions support Allied Arts 
Foundation and donor advised distributions.

James R. Tolbert III 
(1992) Contributions support the Myriad 
Gardens, FIRSTEP and other charitable 
organization endowments.  Mr. Tolbert is a past 
President and Trustee of the Oklahoma City 
Community Foundation.

J. Eugene & Marilyn Torbett 
(1983) Contributions support Neighbor for 
Neighbor.  Mr. Torbett serves on the Oklahoma 
City Community Foundation’s Audit Committee.

W.G. “Bill” & Marsha A. Townsend n
(1999) Contributions support the YMCA of 
Greater Oklahoma City/Camp Classen Eberly 
Endowment Scholarship.

Jack D. & Evelyn B. Trachtenberg 
(1995) Established by Evelyn Trachtenberg 
and her son, Larry.  A bequest from Mrs. 
Trachtenberg’s estate supports additional donor 
advised distributions. 

Larry & Mary Trachtenberg n   
(1998) Contributions support the Oklahoma 
City Jewish Community Foundation and donor 
advised distributions.

Guy B. & Louise Treat
(1977) Contributions support the Fund for 
Oklahoma City, World Neighbors and Allied Arts 
Foundation.

Lucyl Shirk
Lucyl A. Shirk was born and raised in 
Oklahoma City, and lived here until 
her death in 2008. She graduated from 
Central High School and attended the 
University of Oklahoma, receiving a 
history degree. A history teacher at 
Britton High School until its closing in 
1950, Miss Shirk remained in touch with 
many of her students. In the 1980s the 
class of 1950 began meeting regularly, 
and every year Miss Shirk would host a 
Christmas dinner for the group. She 
taught in Oklahoma City Public Schools 
until 1954.

She soon became the executive director 
of the Oklahoma City Council of Camp 
Fire Girls, also serving as the director 
of Camp Cimarron until her retirement 
in 1979. She served on the boards of 
several charitable organizations, and 
was an active volunteer to the Oklahoma 
Historical Society and William Fremont 
Harn Homestead. A seasoned world 
traveler, Miss Shirk visited the Taj 
Mahal, went on an African safari and 
criss-crossed Australia.

Following the philosophy “community 
service is the rent you pay for your time 
on earth,” Mrs. Shirk established an 
advised fund in memory of her mother, 
Carrie Shirk, at the Oklahoma City 
Community Foundation. Through the 
fund, Mrs. Shirk was able to honor her 
mother while supporting the charitable 
organizations she cared most about.

Bill & Wanda Swisher


